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BRAZIL’S INTERVENTION


Mr. President,

We commend the Chair and facilitators for the constructive proposals presented for the WGETI. We share the vision of consolidating the Working Group as a forum for practical guidance and technical cooperation, and we support the report’s recommendations.

We welcome the explicit acknowledgment of challenges relating to parts and components. This dimension remains central to our common struggle against diversion, particularly in view of modular weapon design and the spread of additive manufacturing. By keeping this issue visible, the WGETI ensures that implementation efforts address realities that are operationally sensitive and technologically dynamic.

We support the Chair’s proposal to deepen work on the role of industry. Brazil values the suggestion to develop reference materials and to consider a voluntary guidance document on corporate due diligence. Companies active across multiple jurisdictions often hold information indispensable to identifying diversion risks. Structured cooperation with these actors will sharpen our ability to detect and disrupt illicit flows.

We endorse the emphasis on interagency cooperation. In our view, this must encompass not only licensing structures, but also enforcement, intelligence-sharing, and investigative cooperation. A comprehensive approach is required to reflect the complexity of diversion networks.

We also support for the Mexican proposal on gender-based violence, which brings an important perspective to the operational relevance of the Treaty.

Finally, we wish to underline the proposal we have submitted with France on the future of DIEF. A regionalized DIEF could allow States to share practices and challenges in a setting that is closer to their operational context, while still feeding back into the global structure of the ATT. 

Thank you.
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